Copperfield Neighborhood Association (CNA) Board of Directors Meeting 
Monthly Meeting Minutes
Monday, March 12, 2018


Call to Order
	The Copperfield Neighborhood Association Board of Directors Meeting was held at 1336 Copper Run Boulevard, Lexington, Kentucky on Monday, March 12, 2018. The meeting convened at 7:03 p.m.

Persons in Attendance
	President C.A. Post, Treasurer Josh Greeman, Facilities Manager Tim Geertz, Secretary Jan Carrico, At Large Warren Anderson, At Large Buddy Whattenbarger and Social/At Large Robin Kelty.

Others in Attendance
	One resident.
Invited guest: Andrew Dieruf, auditor and CPA.

Approval of Minutes
	The approval of the February Monthly Meeting Minutes was conducted via email on March 19, 2018. 

Business
Clubhouse cabinet quote: The best bid the Board had for the clubhouse cabinets will cost $4,800 installed. The cost will be less than $3,000 if C.A. can recruit some volunteers which he will supervise. He will get a resident with a truck to assist in picking up the cabinets and several folks to help with removal of the old ones.

Publication of late payers of Annual Dues: It was reported there are nine late payers of the Annual Dues. The Board approved unanimously the publication of names of payers only. Letters will be sent to each of the late payers informing them of late fees and liens to be filed after April 1.

Outstanding liens remaining: The Board was reminded that outstanding liens are public record. One property owner has delinquent Annual Dues since 2008. A letter has been sent inviting them to explain the long non-participation in Annual Dues. If the Board does not hear from them in a week, Tim will draft a letter stating they have 60 days to pay or the issue will be taken to small claims court.

Two accounts with payments being made:  There are two residents who have liens for non-payment of dues that are making headway to have the liens removed.

Continuance of lawyer of record with Secretary of State: The Board agreed to keep the lawyer of record. 

No mailbox at 1325 Corona Drive: The property owner has asked if the Board would consider the allowance of a column without a mailbox in order to conform to the spirit of the Deed of Restrictions (DOR).  The Board approved to allow a variance from the DOR for the placement of a column without a mailbox with the stipulation the column is built within 30 days (April 15). If the column is not in place by then, the Board will assign $250 in DOR violation fees for five months, plus a lien associated with said fees and the agreement to allow the variance will be nullified.  

Andrew Dieruf, auditor: Tim introduced Andrew, who was invited by the Board to discuss auditing options and price ranges for the CNA Financial Review. Andrew, a CPA, informed the Board he works with dozens of homeowner associations and is a former resident of Copperfield. He noted CNA is one of the larger neighborhoods and budgets and our bylaws do not require an audit. Andrew reviewed with the Board the types of audits and scope for each that he conducts: Audit, Review, Agreed Upon Procedures and Compilation. He recommended an Agreed Upon Procedures audit of the last four years with a test above amounts of $250 and reconciliation on the income side. This report is without financial statements and footnotes. He estimated the cost at $4K to $6K, which is flat fee work based on the estimated number of hours and rated at appropriate staff level. He said a complete audit, which could cost upwards from $20K, is unnecessary for a homeowners association.

The Board will complete the 2017 taxes and plan to undertake the review in June/July, after tax season but before the annual meeting in September. A decision to employ Dieruf was tabled until April. 

Swim team update:  The swim team webpage is being updated.

Pool status of 3/1 payments; change of plans for liner:  Twenty people have paid, which is not enough to pay for a new liner of Diamond Brite. Tim will send an email to payers informing them the CNA will not do this renovation, but the vinyl liner instead. The payers will be offered refunds or to maintain the status of paying for three years and getting the fourth year free. This offer for the 3/1 is now closed.

The pool contractor came to check out the pool recently and cut into the liner to get a better understanding of the work involved. Unfortunately, it looked like a worst case scenario (all tile is shot and more work than expected). His new bid for the Diamond Brite was ~ $154,000. The other two bids were for $163,000 and $155,000. Given these figures, Tim did not recommend a loan for $90,000, which could take the pool four to five years to potentially repay, if there are no other problems with the pool.  Additionally, the pool needs to address the deck drains which need to be replaced. The Board hopes to schedule this for next spring.

The current vinyl liner will be replaced with another vinyl liner from the same company.  The bid for a new vinyl liner in the main pool and kid’s pool totals approximately $45,000.  This is
from the same company (RenoSys) that did the RecDeck (apron) last year. Tim has been told by Renosys that this work can be done before the pool opens, but Renosys had to have a response by Friday, February 23, so the CNA can get on their calendar. The motion for a new vinyl liner for the main and kids pool for about $45,000 was unanimously approved by the Board via email on Wednesday, February 21, 2018. The deadline for completion of this work is one week before the pool opens. The contract includes a $250/day penalty fee, if the deadline is missed. The CNA pool will be scheduled for the next available slot with Renosys.

Tim also informed the Board the liner replacement necessitates railing, gutter and handrail reduction around the pool, which will be an additional expense.

Proposed projects details: Tim provided the following update on facilities improvements:
· The new flag is out.
· The snack shack which is a part of the Clubhouse has a new door. The door threshold and flooring have been replaced. 
· At the April Board meeting we will need to decide on April expenses to renew the spring landscaping. Tim will see if the landscapers will lower their price to $700, if not, he will consider other vendors. Other than trimming the tree where the flag is, we will keep the landscaping status quo. 
· Lights at the east entry are all broken. The repair is estimated to be in the range of $300 to $400 each. The Board approved their replacement. One electrician has been contacted for pricing. However, other vendor will be asked for bids as well. 

Josh asked about the possibility of assisting with the purchase of a lane line reel for the CNA swim team out of the Pool account. No action was taken on this, but the Board will consider it in April.

Inviting CNA input on proposed projects:  An email will go out this week soliciting input on the proposed clubhouse renovation. The open comment period will last two weeks. 

The clubhouse project details will include images of the decorator choices:
· Flooring – Nantucket
· Kitchen cabinets – white
· Countertop – Macabus

The clubhouse has no rentals April 23 to May 2. It was recommended the installation of flooring and paint during this timeframe, which the Board agreed to. Prior to this, the kitchen cabinets, appliances and countertops will be installed April 16 – 20. Tim and Robin will select appliances and submit to the Board for approval. Josh will put $36K into the budget for the Clubhouse renovation. The current fridge will be moved to the basement for future use.

CNA Easter Egg Hunt: Robin reported the annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on March 25, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. and will be publicized as soon as possible.

Financial Report: Josh reported CNA 2018 Dues income of $64,655. He noted the electricity expense is back in line right where we expect it to be this time of year. January was a solid month with the finances looking good. Funds are available for the proposed $36K clubhouse renovations slated for this spring.

Attachment to Minutes: 
1 Financials for CNA 



Adjournment:
	The next meeting will be Monday, April 9, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. at the Clubhouse. The March 12, 2018 meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
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